# COLORADO MILITARY INTERSTATE CHILDREN'S COMPACT COMMISSION

2023-2024 Annual Report

#### STATE COUNCIL MEMBERSHIP ROSTER

Keith Owen, Ph.D., Superintendent – Fountain-Fort Carson School District #8

Montina Romero, Ph.D., Deputy Superintendent – Fountain-Fort Cason School District #8

Fort Carson

Ben Zumbahlen, State Relations Associate – Education Commission of the States

Susana Córdova, Commissioner of Education – Colorado Department of Education

Mark Honnen, Deputy Chief of Staff – Governor's Office

**Colonel Sean Brown, Garrison Commander** – Fort Carson

### POINTS OF CONTACT FOR COLORADO

## Keith Owen, Ph.D.

Fountain-Fort Carson School District #8 10665 Jimmy Camp Road Fountain, CO 80817 (719) 382-1311 kowen@ffc8.org

## Montina Romero, Ph.D.

Fountain-Fort Carson School District #8 10665 Jimmy Camp Road Fountain, CO 80817 (719) 382-1552 moromero@ffc8.org

## SUMMARY OF ACCOMPLISHMENTS, ACTIVITIES, PRESENTATIONS

- State Council Meeting held on October 24, 2023.
- Attended the Annual Business Meeting.
- Successfully supported 7 military student situations.
- Met with school liaisons, Governor's Office, and state offices to create and pass a Purple Star school bill.
- Increased communication with school liaison officers to support questions and concerns from families.